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Research Analysis 

 

SB 1054 makes changes to the Tulsa Reconciliation Education and Scholarship Program. The 

measure expands the scholarship to include students outside of the Tulsa Public School district 

who are direct lineal descendants of Tulsa Race Massacre victims, and who plan to attend some 

form of higher education in Oklahoma. The measure removes the income requirement for 

directly-descended students. 

 

Students who attend Tulsa Public Schools, but are not direct descendants of Massacre victims 

must have a family income of $125,000 or less to qualify for a Tulsa Reconciliation Education 

and Scholarship. 

 

The State Regents are directed to prioritize the descendants of victims when awarding 

scholarships. The Regents must receive assistance from a community advisory committee, which 

is created in the measure.    

 

  

Prepared By: Emily Byrne 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The engrossed version of the measure is not anticipated to result in a negative fiscal impact on 

the state budget or appropriations. 

 

Prepared By: Cole Stout, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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